

Annual Meeting Minutes

Lake Pulaski Improvement District

August 15th, 2023, 7:00pm
301 2nd Ave NE, Buffalo, MN 55313
Present: 
Jon Tank




Jill Murphy



Bill Jundt




Brooke Cebulla



Dave Tauscher
AGENDA:

· Welcome to the 2023 Annual Lake Pulaski LID Meeting

· Introduction

· Call meeting to order.
· Approval of the minutes from the 2022 annual meeting
· Unfinished Business for 2022
· Financial Update & Budget
· New Business
· Griffing Park Landing/Boat Inspections/Staffing

· Lake Weed Update

· Current Lake Level Update
· Temporary filtration system and Permanent filtration system
· Voting Rules & LID Election

Jon Tank welcomed everyone to the 2023 annual meeting.

Jon Tank introduced everyone on the LID Board. 
The meeting was called to order by Jon Tank at 7:10pm.
Jon introduced guests in attendance:
Taylor Gronau (City Administrator)

Justin Kannas (Bolton-Menk)
Brad Dahl (Council Member)
George Fantauzza (Council Member)
Jon Tank asked the attendees to read through the minutes from 2022. Sean Spraungel made a motion to approve the minutes from the 2022 annual meeting, Matt Nichols seconded, minutes approved. 
Financial Update & Budget:






Jill Murphy, LID Treasurer, worked very closely with accountant Jon Archer from Schlenner Wenner & Co. throughout the year. Jill gave a brief description on how the LID financials are handled. Wright County manages, submits, and reviews all financials that come in and out. That information is then shared with Jon Archer to keep track of the LID budget. 

· 2022 is now closed:

· Revenues of $108,644.09
· Miscellaneous Revenue (grants & reimbursement from League of MN Cities - $6,412.39
· Expenses of $29,611.99
· Ending balance of $367,406.58 ($258,000 allocated to zebra mussel infestation so net balance is $109,406.58)
· 2023 January-July:

· Revenue of $78,984.04
· Expenses of $2,436.20
· Balance as of 6/30/23 $392,406.81
· PLID is projecting an additional $38,200 in expenses for 2023 (assuming we will not need to turn the pumps on) which reduces the balance to roughly $354,206.81.  In November the LID has $73,000 of projected property tax income which puts the 2023 ending balance roughly at $427,206.81. (Of which $258,000 marked for zebra mussel infestation) so net balance of $169,206.81.
· Additional 2023 expenses 0f $100,000 for the purchase of the Filltrex system & $168,000 for the installation of the Filltrex system totaling $268,000. Wright County has approved a $300,000 contribution to the PLID for zebra mussel infestation help which leaves $32,000 left over for future zebra mussel work.  
2024 Budget Projection:  
Expenses of $71,000 + $80,000 (zebra mussel infestation) totaling $151,000 for 2024. FYI – 2023 approved budget was $151,950.

Total amount allocated to zebra mussels by the end of 2024 is $338,000 (which is $258,000 + $80,000) + the leftover $32,000 = $370,000.
Mike Cebulla made a motion to approve the budget for 2024, Rob Ryan seconded, motion passed. 

Boat Inspections/Staffing:

Jon Tank discussed happenings at Griffin Park Boat Landing. 
Staffing will take place from dusk till dawn from 5/13/23 through 9/30/23.
This year once again there were level one inspectors on site. This means that these inspectors can check everything on the exterior and interior of the boat, including boarding the boat and inspecting the inside. If the boat or watercraft will not agree to an inspection, the inspectors have the right to refuse them from entering the lake and/or call the sheriff.  These inspectors are hired and trained by Lee Ryan from The City of Buffalo. 

 

If you see any dangerous behavior, please have a description of the watercraft (registration numbers if possible) and contact the Wright County Sheriff's Office at 763-682-1162.  You can remain anonymous.

A summary of watercraft inspections as of 8/8/23 are as follows:

Total boats: 3,596 inspected

Arrive with plug in 44 arrived with plugs in

Total finds: 85 with plants
Lake Weed Update:
Dave Tauscher presented the lake weed update. The PLID contracted again this year with PLM Lake and Land Management Corporation to perform the treatment. The treatment is being done for milfoil only at this time. The PLID board used the recommendation of PLM for the plot areas to be treated. On July 24th, PLM treated the lake. The treated 15.1 acres where the heaviest spots of milfoil were due to their findings during the map delineation. The PLID did receive a couple grants this year from the state totaling $5,500.
Dave mentioned that homeowners can independently hire PLM to treat their own properties. 

Current Lake Level/Clarity:

The Secchi Disk Read (water clarity) are as follows:

2016: 21’6”

2017: 17’ 9”

2018: 19’ 3”

2019: 11’ 6”

2020: 17’ 

2021: 24’.5”

2022: 21’

2023: 21.5’

DNR Rules for when pumps can be turned on:
1)We cannot pump if Lake Pulaski is below 966.0
2)We cannot pump if Buffalo exceeds 915.5 
Current Lake Pulaski Lake level as of 8/14/23: 965.05. As of 8/12/21. As of 8/11/23 Buffalo Lake was at 913.39.
TEMPORARY FILTRATION SYSTEM AND PERMANENT FILTRATION SYSTEM

Jon and Bill discussed the updates and current situation with the zebra mussel infestation.

Zebra mussels confirmed in Lake Pulaski in Wright County on May 16th, 2022.
• 2/22/23: We are continuing to work through the bidding process and timeline for the new filtration system to be completed in the fall. We are also working with the DNR to possibly do an early draw down early spring if the lake level is above the 964.50 mark using the current pumping system with two negative tow tests.
• 3/17/2023: The DNR has given the LID permission to do an early draw down to 964.50 (all permit requirements are still in place). If all of the permit requirements are met, we will begin pumping on April 1st.  We are hoping to reach 964.50 before the water temp reaches 48 degrees, as we then are required to test for Veliger’s.  Stay off the ice signs will be posted at the landings, pump intake site, and at the outflow site on Buffalo Lake.
• 4/3/2023: The DNR granted the permit to pump early. This permit has been uploaded to the Lake Pulaski News page under the DNR correspondence page along with the Permit to transport infested waters.  Pulaski lake level is currently at 964.79 and the lake level on Buffalo is at 913.58.
• 4/6/23: Pumps are on. Pulaski elevation is at 964.70 Buffalo is at 913.75.
• 4/13/23: Pulaski elevation is at 964.65 and Buffalo is at 914.86. Buffalo lake levels are updated daily and can be viewed at the follow site: https://www.ci.buffalo.mn.us/648/Buffalo-Lake-Elevation
• 4/15/23: Buffalo Lake is at 916.01.  The pumps have been turned off. Pulaski is at 964.69.
•5/15/23:  New filters have been ordered and the Buffalo City Council approved this expense and authorized advertisement for bids for the construction on the new pumping system.  We are hoping to have the new filters here by the end of July so if needed, a temporary system could be installed if water levels go above 966.0.

•6/27/23: The temporary pumping system was awarded to Minnesota Mechanical on June 20, 2023.  They will begin construction once the filters arrive for the temporary system.  The new pumping system is now open for public bidding and will be awarded on July 10, 2023.
•7/31/23:  Installation of the new temporary filtration systems is underway.
SYSTEM COSTS
Five bids for the Lake Pulaski Pump Screen project were presented to the city. The base bids ranged from $2,518,000.00 to $3,622,000.00. Pictures were shown of the temporary system location, the pump itself and how it’s being currently stored.

Funding/financing for the project: 
• The PLID received a $300,000 grant from Wright County.                                                             
• Working with Winthrop & Weinstine, P.A. and the City of Buffalo who already submitted a request to the State of Minnesota for funding. Will not know until 2024 if approved.    
• Winthrop & Weinstine, P.A. are also pursuing Congressman Tom Emmers office for funding through the Water Resources Development Act. It still has to pass in 2024 through Congress.                                 
MOTION TO APPROVE OR REGECT BIDS FOR THE NEW PERMANENT FILTRATION SYSTEM

The board recommends rejecting the bids for the new filtration system due to funding.

Bid results on 7/10/23:

Low Bid $2,518,000

Second Bid $2,563,375   
3rd Bid $2,572,430

4th Bid $2,856,600

5th Bid $3,622,000

Matt Ryan made a motion to reject the bids, Phil Altmann seconded, motion passed.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             VOTING:
2023 Voting: Only one vote will be cast per Lake Pulaski Improvement District household, even if there are multiple owners for that particular household. Votes will be counted by two non-LID board members.

 LID members terms expire this year for Jill Murphy and Jon Tank. There were no other nominations.

Mike Cebulla made a motion for nominations to be closed, Chris Tank seconded, motion passed.
Jill Murphy and Jon Tank will serve another term on the LID board.

Sean Spraungel made a motion to end the meeting at 8:53pm. Clare Koch seconded; motion passed. Meeting adjourned. 

